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HISTORIC LANDMARK COMMISSION 

JULY 22, 2013 
APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS 

C14H-1989-0010 
Dabney-Horne House 

507 W. 23rd Street 
PROPOSAL 

Relocate the historic house to a new site at 2923 E. Martin Luther King Boulevard, where it 
will be converted to a single-family residence. 
PROJECT SPECIFICATIONS 

The applicant proposes to relocate the house to 2923 E. Martin Luther King Boulevard and 
convert it back to a single-family use.  The applicants will obtain a Certificate of 
Appropriateness for any exterior rehabilitation and/or restoration. 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW 

The Commission’s Standards for Review of applications for Certificates of Appropriateness 
include: 
 
• Do not destroy the distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, 

structure, or site and its environment.  Avoid the removal or alteration of any 
historic material or distinctive architectural features. 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

Not reviewed. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff cannot recommend this proposal.  When this proposal came before the Commission 
last month, the proposed relocation site was 1200 Cotton Street, a block off of the proposed 
San Bernard Historic District, and offered an architecturally compatible location.  Staff 
offered no recommendation last month, as we cannot recommend the relocation of any 
historic landmark despite the existing precedent for doing so.  In previous cases of 
relocation of historic buildings to encourage their preservation, the proposed site was 
compatible with the historic character and architecture of the building.  That is not the case 
here, where the proposed site is at the corner of E. Martin Luther King Boulevard and 
Sanchez Street – it is on a busy street adjacent to modern buildings and a neighborhood of 
houses dating from the 1940s and 1950s.  The only benefit of the new location would be its 
visibility from the street and proximity to the Capitol Metro MLK Station, but this site is 
not appropriate for the relocation of the historic landmark house. 
Staff recognizes that the current context of the house on 23rd Street has been compromised, 
and that the re-conversion of the house from office space to a single family use is a good 
goal, but cannot recommend approval of this site. 
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The Dabney-Horne House, 507 W. 23rd Street in West Campus 

 
 



B.1 - 3 

 
The Dabney-Horne House, 507 W. 23rd Street in West Campus 
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Current context of the Dabney-Horne House – large parking lot to the rear and modern 
high-rise buildings to the west. 
 

 
The proposed site at the corner of E. Martin Luther King Boulevard and Sanchez Street. 



B.1 - 5 

 
Sanchez Street, just south of the proposed site. 

 
There is one historic-age house on Sanchez Street. 
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View looking west along Martin Luther King Boulevard from the corner of Sanchez Street. 

 
View looking west along the south side of Martin Luther King Boulevard from the proposed 

site. 
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